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THE 2021 ANNUAL  VAC BANQUET

The 2021 Annual Banquet has been 
POSTPONED due to COVID-19; we 
are considering the option of having 
the awards at the VAC Fish Fry. More 
details to come!

THE VAC ANNUAL CALENDAR 
SALE WAS A SUCCESS! 

Calendar Sale Update! A big thanks 
to Jeff Doughty for selling 80 cal-
endars this year! The total calendars 
sold for 2020 was 325. Thanks to 
everyone who purchased calendars. 

Merry Christmas 
Everyone!!!
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NO DECEMBER
 MEMBERSHIP MEETING

YOUR 2021 ANGLING YEAR DUES ARE 
DUE DECEMBER 1st

Annual Dues for the Virginia Anglers Club are now 
due.  

Payment can be made by PayPal as follows:
To pay Resident Member Dues ($60) now, click here: 

http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
To pay non-Resident Dues ($40) dues now, click here: 

http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
(Why not pay now while these links are now open in front 

of you??)
Cash and Checks made out to The Virginia Anglers 

Club will also be accepted.  Mail to:
Virginia Anglers Club

POB 70520
Henrico, Virginia 23294

 

December 2020

http://tinyurl.com/vacdues
http://tinyurl.com/vacdues-nl
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**NEWSLETTER HELP WANTED

REMINDER - THE VAC HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE NOW – GO TAKE A LOOK

You can visit the VAC Facebook page for a look by clicking on: 
https://www.facebook.com/vaanglers/

EXPEDITIONS
None currently planned, check e-cast for new expeditions. 

Newsletter Help – Two hours a month someone to help with the “Angler” newsletter, no expe-
rience needed. Contact Carter Clevinger  (carter.clevinger@dominionenergy.com) if interested.

HOW TO JOIN A ZOOM MEETING
Email link:
1.  You will receive an email invitation from the meeting host
2.  Click on the link in the email (join via PC, Mac, iOS or Android) 
3  You will be directed to the meeting

PREVIOUS  PROGRAMS
The ZOOM video links from previous membership meetings are located on web page under the 
Videos tab (Speaker and Educational Videos).

PROGRAMS
No meeting in December. 

VAC Angling Rules Questions?
Do you have a question concerning angling rules? If so, email your questions to Fred Cousins 

(cousinsf1@verizon.net). Fred will address questions during the next general membership 
meeting.
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President’s Message
December 2020
From the entire leadership team, we hope everyone is healthy, safe and looking forward to the Holidays 
… and pretty important stuff here … getting some fishing time in. With the hopes of gathering once 
again and fishing together, combined with a few goals, good ideas and hard work putting these into ac-
tion, our membership and club has a great outlook for 2021.

We are now in the new angling year for the VAC, and leadership team is busy like Santa’s elves build-
ing toys and arranging excellent programs, expeditions and opportunities for members to achieve an 
angler rating or two. Well, maybe not building toys, but building a great future for the VAC.

A major benefit of being a Virginia Anglers Club member is access to the Catch Database. Spanning 
six decades now, the amount of fishing information is vast, and the work Johnny Wetlaufer did years 
ago (bringing the database into the digital world) gives members an encyclopedia of catch data with the 
click of a couple buttons.  Not fishing data, but CATCH data!

One of the goals for 2021 is to increase the number of card submissions and by doing so, we embrace 
our history of recording catches, achieve angler ratings, and continue to build the Catch Database. It 
all started July 1, 1960 when Lewis Pendleton caught and entered a 7-0 largemouth bass on 12-spin. 
Today, there are 12,603 entries!

Over the past ten years, our club’s card submissions have dropped off steeply. According to Stuart Lee, 
a big part of this drop off has been the clubs shift away from saltwater fishing and becoming more of 
a freshwater club. In the 1980’s, 1990’s and early 2000’s, the club had a lot of members who fished 
saltwater nearly every weekend and more than 350 cards were submitted each year for nearly three 
decades. In 1996 and 1997, the club had 494 and 492 cards entered, which seems to be a peak and, per-
haps, something to shoot for over time. 

Over the past decade, we have averaged about 135 submissions per year. In 2020, 159 cards were sub-
mitted … far off the high counts of the 1980’s, 1990’s and early 2000’s. We can do better ... we must do 
better. This brings me back to the point of the goal for 2021 and the historical importance of increasing 
the amount of card submissions. Certainly, we can each make a concentrated effort to weigh our fish, 
submit our cards and go for over 200 this year, and see how far beyond 200 we can achieve.

In 2020, we had an outstanding year gaining ten wonderful new members, and 2021 should hope-
fully lead to the same outcome. Our Zoom meetings are working, but it does not compare to meeting 
in person. While we work towards that moment of meeting in person, we’ll do everything we can to 
increase participation in the monthly meetings, and that, of course, begins with having quality speakers 
and presentations.  Other than two more muskie rods (and reels), these goals are the only things on my 
Christmas wish list. With all the people working towards them, I’m very much looking forward to the 
upcoming year. Thanks, enjoy the Holidays and good luck fishing!!

Mike Ostrander
President, Virginia Anglers Club   
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Conservation and Legislation
The December Podcast of the Month features Steven Rinella, host of the 
Meateater podcast, talking with Mark Kurlansky on salmon.  Mark is 
the author of Salmon: A Fish, The Earth, and the History of their Com-
mon Fate.  This podcast provides great insight into the history of Pacific 
salmon and their fisheries, the state of those watersheds today, and where 
we are heading in the future.  I encourage everyone to check it out if they 
have interest in learning about this subject!

Here is a link to the podcast which can be downloaded using Spotify, 
Google Play, iTunes, etc.

https://www.themeateater.com/listen/meateater/ep-217-mark-kurlansky-on-saving-salmon

December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 
2021-2023 recreational cobia management measures to comply with the 
ASMFC Cobia Fishery Management Plan. The new management mea-
sures are: a season of June 15-September 15; a 1 fish per person, 2 fish 
per vessel possession limit; and a prohibition on gaffing. The minimum 
size of 40” total length with one allowed on a vessel >50” total length 
remains the same. The 2021 Recreational Cobia Permit for Virginia will 
be available online on January 1, 2021.

https://www.themeateater.com/listen/meateater/ep-217-mark-kurlansky-on-saving-salmon
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
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December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
December 9, 2020: On December 8th, the Commission adjusted the 2021-2023 recreational cobia manageme
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November 17, 2020
Something more than seaweed has been washing up 
in Virginia Beach. This endangered Atlantic stur-
geon, a prehistoric fish that can grow up to 14 feet 
long, caused a stir when it was found on the beach 
Sunday.
Matt Lillis snapped a photo of the dinosaur-like 
creature at 20th Street, and it was later shared on the 
Virginia Wildlife Facebook page. Lillis hadn’t seen 
anything like it before and wondered what it was.
Dr. Matthew Balazik knew exactly what it was. 
“Likely about a 1.6-meter fork length male,” he tells 
Bay Bulletin. Dr. Balazik leads the Virginia Sturgeon 
Restoration Team at the VCU Rice Rivers Center. 
He got several reports of this same sturgeon washed 
up on the beach.

ENDANGERED 
“DINOSAUR FISH” 
WASHES UP IN 
VIRGINIA BEACH

This sturgeon carcass washed up on Virginia Beach’s 
20th Street Sunday. Photo: Matt Lillis
BAY BULLETIN

While it was a marvel to those who stumbled upon it, Dr. Balazik says it’s typical to find dead sturgeon 
this time of year, and he’s had reports of multiple carcasses in the past few days.
“Unfortunately, this is common as we find dozens each year and there are likely a bunch that are never 
reported,” says Dr. Balazik. He says the cause of death is probably boat strikes. That’s because a large 
number of fall spawning sturgeon are leaving the rivers to return to the ocean. “The more fish you have 
moving, the more likely some are going to get chopped up…The fish are likely getting pulled into the 
propellors.”
Dr. Balazik notes that there has been a high number of reports in the Ocean View area of Norfolk, but 
the reason isn’t clear. “It might be that the area has a lot of people around so the carcasses get seen and 
reported, or a high proportion of fish killed in this area—hard to tell for sure with that data we have.”
The Rice Rivers Center Sturgeon Team asks anyone who comes across a sturgeon carcass to report it.
“Like every year when the water temps get to about 18C in the lower James, most of the fall adult stur-
geon have left. Unfortunately, this is when a lot of adults are killed by ship propellers. This year seems 
to be no different as a lot of you are reporting dead sturgeon and providing great pictures and location 
information. It’s not a pleasant thing to do but we really appreciate all your efforts,” the team writes in 
a post.

-Meg Walburn Viviano
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**NEW VAC MEMBER**

It is with great pleasure that I introduce our newest member to the Virginia Anglers 
Club, Lynda Richardson.  Lynda has been fishing both fresh and salt water (from 
Alaska to Key West) her entire life with family and friends.  She has even caught 
piranha in the Amazon on hook and line using hunks of beef.  Recently on a VAC 
expedition, Lynda recorded her first two official club catches, a 5lb Muskie and a 
2lb Smallmouth Bass.  

For thirty plus years Lynda worked as a freelance wildlife photographer and trav-
eled through Africa, Central and South America as well as Mexico, Cuba, Belarus, 
Poland, Greenland and throughout the United States.  Lynda’s membership goals 
are to participate in club activities, attend club expeditions, learn from current 
members, and to become a freshwater expert.  

Please join me in welcoming Lynda to the Virginia Anglers Club.  
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The Angling Rules Committee presented the new rule changes to the 
Board of Directors on 10/13/2020. The rule changes are based on input 
from VAC club members. The BOD has approved the rule changes and 
they will go into effect beginning with the 2021 angling year. 

- Add kingfish (sea mullet, roundheads) to the list of saltwater species.

- Modify the length for shark release from 6’ to 5’ (fork length) to re-
ceive a release basic weight of 60 lbs. 

- Reduce the basic weights for snakeheads.

- Reduce the basic weights for spotted seatrout.

- Modify the wording for the Youth Award to include the restriction 
that it applies to only non-club youth.  See the following:

    “Trophies will be awarded at the end of each angling year to any 
youth (non-club members), under age 18, fishing with a club member . 
. . “

If you have a questions concerning angling rule changes? 
Email your questions to Fred Cousins (cousinsf1@verizon.net).

2021 VAC ANGLING RULE CHANGES 

http://cousinsf1@verizon.net


Fish of the Month (November)

Freshwater (points)					    Saltwater (points)
C. Deane		    					     C. Clevinger
Trout, Brown 3lbs 9oz 				    Seatrout, Spotted 4lbs 10oz
2-Fly 278pts.						      4-Spin 231pts

Freshwater (weight)					    Saltwater (weight)
L. Richardson						      GL. Carter		
Muskellunge, All					     Bass, Striped  	
5lbs 0oz							       7lbs 2oz                       
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FOR SCALE CERTIFICATION, PLEASE CONTACT: 

Larry Allen at: (804)781-0907 (H), (804)241-3706 (C) or
                            allenhouse75@comcast.net

Ryan Noland at: (804)658-1955 (H), (894)896-4178 (C) or
                                    ryan.n.noland@usa.dupont.com
 
Please remember to be sure your scales are in working order, the barrels are oil 
free, and are placed in a Zip-Loc type re-sealable plastic bag with your name writ-
ten on the outside.

Have a Safe & 
Happy Holiday Season!

Let’s Go Fishing!
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